
          

      
         

 

        
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Thompson Falls School Now Heat
(Ribbon cutting ceremony for the new waste-wood 

 

Thompson Falls, Mont— It will become official on October 11t

Thompson Falls School will be the newest addition to an ever-growin
utilization of forest biomass fuel. 

The celebration will be held at the Thompson Falls Jr. High School G
guests, including Montana Department of Natural Resources and Co
Paul Ries, Acting Director of State & Private Forestry for the Norther
to speak and view the new boiler. The Master of Ceremony will be H
School student.  

Forest biomass, sometimes referred to as “slash” is the small diamet
logging operations and forest fuel reduction projects.  Essentially, it’s
operations that would otherwise be piled and burned. It also includes
several years the Montana Department of Natural Resources & Cons
Service have teamed up with Resource Conservation and Developm
"Fuels for Schools."   

The program is designed to put biomass to good use, mainly as a he
hospitals, and other public buildings throughout the state.  Thompson
alternative energy source. A grant from the Forest Service through N
of the $455,000 system.  

“The intent of the Fuels-for-Schools program is to jump-start the deve
state of Montana, to use what is typically a wasted by-product of fore
Schools Coordinator, Angela Farr.  “By burning slash in modern, effic
dramatically reduce the air quality impact and use heat that would ot

Biomass utilization is not a new concept in Europe or the eastern U.S
Stone Container in Frenchtown is the biggest biomass energy user in
energy use are the University of Idaho and Chadron State College in
dependable source of energy and have done so for over a decade.  “
most alternatives for heating and cooling large buildings,” explained 
Ethridge. ”For example, Thompson Falls Schools will pay about $26 
need about 400 tons of fuel for the entire year.”  

The new biomass boiler is expected to save the school about $60,00
fuel oil would have cost them at current prices. After making their loa
about $30,000 ahead in the first year. ”Our savings projection has alm
because fuel oil prices have increased by about a dollar a gallon,” sa
timing of this couldn’t be better! This savings in fuel costs means tha
supplies or staff." 

The public is invited and encouraged to attend the ceremony in Thom
new biomass system.  For more information about Montana's Fuels f
4239 or visit the website at www.fuelsforschools.org
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       Date:   October 5, 2005 
For More Information Contact:

Angela Farr, DNRC 
Fuels for Schools Coordinator 

Office (406) 542-4239 
Cell (406) 370-1099 

afarr@mt.gov
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